August 17, 2023
Governor Katie Hobbs
400 West Congress St., Suite 504
Tucson AZ 85701

Dear Governor Hobbs,
We understand that the Canadian company Hudbay has asked the Arizona State Land Department to auction off two parcels of state trust land so that they can more easily dump their mine tailings and waste rock produced by their proposed Copper World and Rosemont mines.
These dumps of millions or even billions of tons of contaminated rock will be less than a mile from homes and an elementary school in the Ocotillo Rim Trail neighborhood. Strong Arizona winds could blow lead-contaminated dust to people, including children. 
These plans are an example of how Hudbay’s mining plans will cause extreme, permanent harm to our community. We can expect lowered property values. The mine would pump billions of gallons of ground water a year, sucking private wells dry.   
Please direct the Arizona State Land Department to turn down Hudbay’s request. The state should refuse to sell these parcels because they will greatly facilitate development of this mine that would destroy the Santa Rita Mountains and our community. 
Sincerely,
 


